

P.O. Box 153, Hannibal, NY 13074

www.oswegovalleyatvclub.com

Officers

Board of Directors

| Jermey Bomgren, President564-8626 | Dick Lunkenheimer947-5868 |
|--|--|
| Louie Gilbert, Vice President564-5679 | Pete Lunkenheimer947-6052 |
| Kathy Gilbert, Secretary564-5679 | Harold Phillips592-3443 |
| Regina Lunkenheimer, Treasurer947-6052 | Dick Blais626-3231 |
| | Ride Coordinators: Mike Blasczienski299-3388 |
| Trail Boss: Derek Moody289-4397 | Webmaster: Tom Bailey |
| Newsletter: Katie Bomgren564-5233 | Memberships: Pat Marra564-6619 |

January/February 2011 Newsletter

Happy Holidays!! From the President

I would like to thank everyone who helped out last year. Our club has grown a lot and because of that we need your help more than ever. We just finished ditching a section of the Cayuga County trail and the Oswego County trail. This project was paid for using the Polaris Grant that we received. Also, we placed a new culvert on the club property. We paid for the culvert with the Yamaha Grant. I would like to thank Ken Malone for helping get both of these important projects completed.

Our Wal-Mart raffle was a great success especially thanks to Harold Phillips for selling 500 tickets of the 1,000 tickets we purchased. The winner of the raffle was Jimmy Chilson. He received a \$300 Wal-Mart gift card.

We are doing another lottery calendar. We will be using the money raised by the sale of these calendars for trail maintenance. The calendars are on sale now for \$5 each. They will be good for the months of May, June, and July. Each calendar is numbered. We are selling from 000 to 999 (1000 Calendars). Each day for the months of May, June and July, we will be using the NYS Lottery Daily Evening # to coincide with our calendar winners. Winners will receive \$20.00 payout for the winning 3 #'s. On Mother's Day, Father's Day and 4th of July, the winners will receive a \$50 payout. To get calendars for purchase or to sell, please contact Pat Marra at 564-6619 or Regina Lunkenheimer at 947-6052.

We have our annual Daytona 500 Chicken Barbecue coming up on Sunday, February 20th at the South 40 from noon until sold out. We will have a sign-up sheet at the January and February meetings if

you wish to help with this event. We need all of the help we can get.

We will be taking membership applications for this season at any of our club meetings. You can also join at N & N Can & Bottle Return in Hannibal and at TC's in Cato. Locations and hours of these places can be located on the website if you click on the link 'join'.

During our November meeting, Jermey Bomgren was elected as President of the club with Louie Gilbert elected at Vice President. Kathy Gilbert is our new Secretary. Pat Marra will continue to do memberships. Regina will continue as Treasurer.

If you are looking to help out with trail maintenance this year and are not already on the trail committee list please contact Jermey at 564-5233 we can get you added to the list. We can use any help you may be able to give.

Next meetings



The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 5, 2011 at O'Connor's Pub and beginning at 7:00pm. Please come and join us in discussing upcoming events and trail maintenance to be completed this season.

The **February** club meeting will be held on **Wednesday**, **February 2**, **2011** at the South 40 beginning at **7:00pm**.

Club News

The club was recently mentioned in a very positive front page article named "Trail Trial a Success" in the Post Herald written by editor Heidi Smalling. (local newspaper for Red Creek/Fair Haven/Cato area) with regards to the Cayuga County trail. If you happened to see it in the paper or go online to read, there was a typo, it should have referenced our club.. Oswego Vally ATV in lieu of the Oswego County ATV. In the article she quoted Ken Hall Jr, President of the Sterling Trail Tamers as being impressed with our club and our members who did more than our share to maintain and groom the trails and our door to door approach to placate landowners and alleviate their concerns. Also Gary Duckett, director of County Parks & Trails Dept has made several favorable inspections and will meet with the legislature and Chris Palermo, legislator from Sterling has only heard good things. So this is a step in the right direction!!! Thanks to all who have made this possible and let's keep up the good work.

Also.. check out our ad in the 2011 SnowTimes free winter guide to Southern Shore of Lake Ontario. It can be picked up in various local businesses in Oswego, Cayuga and Wayne Counties.

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS!

HOLIDAY HARBOR

RV PARK-CAMPGROUD-MARINA BOB SCHNEIDER 9415 Blind Sodus Bay Road Red Creek, NY 13143 315-947-5244

O'CONNORS' MAIN ST.PUB

559 Main St., PO Box 8
Fair Haven, NY 13064
315-947-6266
RESERVATIONS RECOMMENDED
FRI NITE FISH, SAT. PRIME RIB 4:30-9PM

BAYSIDE GROCERY, INC.

537 Main St. Fair Haven, NY 13064

NEW YORK PIZZERIA

Corner Rte 370 & Rte 34 CATO, N.Y. 13033 For the best pizza around

SIMPLY STITCHING EMBROIDERY

8330 Graves Point Rd. Wolcott, NY 14590

RAYMOND'S SCRAP METAL RECOVERY

You Call We Haul-7 days a Week 315-638-2676

CONTRIBUTING PATRONS

Phil McCann
Harold Phillips
Joe Rotolo
Bill & Molly Baum
Dale Chillson
Royce Lyboult
Scott Crawford & Family

CONTINUED ON SEPARATE PAGE

MUDDY PHAT'S ATV

969 Auburn St. Hannibal, NY 13069 315-564-5914 www.muddyphats.com

EASTERN SHORE ASSOCIATES INSURANCE

PO Box 480 101 Cayuga Street Fulton, N.Y. 13069 315-598-6000

LITTLE SODUS INN

14451 Bell Ave. Fair Haven, N.Y. 13064

A&S COMPUTERS

2165 Co.Rt.12 Central Square, N.Y.13036 www.ascwonline.com

SERFINI PAVING COMPANY

Office-626-3200 Cell-420-7874

Email: serafinipavingco@twcny.rr.com

ALL IN ONE PITSTOP, INC.

430 Rathburn Road Fulton, NY 13069

ONTARIO ORCHARDS

Southwest Oswego 15273 Sterling Center Road Sterling, NY 13156 info@ontarioorchards.com

BLUE BOWL SANITATION, INC

3494 El-Hage Corners State Rt.3 Fulton, N.Y. 13069